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COMING UP THIS MONTH  
 

June 1,2,3 ï Porsche Clash Club Race @ WGI 
June 5 ï Monthly Memberôs Meeting in Batavia 

June 8,9 ï Stoddard Swap Meet 
June 10 ï Breakfast Run to Naples, on to Hammondsport Car Show 

June 15,16,17 ï 50
th
 Anniversary Celebration 

June 15,16, 17 ï Zone 1 48 Hours DE @ WGI 
June 17 ï Autocross @ WGI 

June 20, 21 ï Advanced DE @ WGI 
June 23 ï Tech Session (Brakes) 

June 30, July 1 ï Sahlenôs Six Hours of The Glen / GrandAm 
 

See website for event details. 
 
 

TOUR TO NAPLES/HAMMONDSPORT  

Join us on a tour to Bob & Ruthôs Vineyard Restaurant in Naples, NY on Sunday, June 10. Enjoy a fun group drive 
through the finger lakes and take in the beautiful scenery while eating breakfast at Bob & Ruthôs (breakfast is self-
pay). After breakfast you can head back home, or shoot over to Hammondsport to participate in the Finger Lakes 
Region PCA car show and concours, a group will be lead there. Meet outside Macyôs at Eastview Mall around 
9:00am, depart at 9:30am. After the tour, take a short drive over to Hammondsport for the Finger Lakes Region 
PCA annual Car Show! Pre-registration for the car show is requested. Please contact Bill Schicker if attending. 

 
 

AUTOCROSS AT WATKINS GLEN INTERNATIONAL  

Here is a unique opportunity to run an autocross course at Watkins Glen International. This event is being held on 
Sunday, June 17 in conjunction with our 50

th
 anniversary celebration. The autocross course will be set up in the 

North Paddock at the track. Only $30 for PCA members, and there will be some great trophies. Details and regis-
tration information can be found HERE. 

 
 

TECH SESSION ð BRAKES  

This hands-on tech session will focus on a full brake job, replacing wheel bearings, brake lines, rotors, cali-
pers, brake pads, fluids and other related brake items. Review general wheel and tire maintenance. This tech 
session will have an open dialogue, with sharing different techniques and ideas on these subjects described. 

Saturday, June 23 from 9:00am ï Noonish 
Location: 12 Kingsbridge Lane, Mendon 14506 MAP & DIRECTIONS. 
Contact: Mike Zotter (585)582-2019 Home, (585)330-0280 Cell, EMAIL 

 

See our website for event details. 

 

 

http://cdn.niagarapca.org/page_assets/assets/329/original/2012FLRMeetupHammondsportReg.doc?1337101828
http://cdn.niagarapca.org/page_assets/assets/329/original/2012FLRMeetupHammondsportReg.doc?1337101828
mailto:schkfairwest@gmail.com
http://www.motorsportreg.com/index.cfm/event/event.advert/uidEvent/DDF63084-A6FA-A4C1-5224145FA6091237
http://maps.google.com/maps?f=q&source=s_q&hl=en&geocode=&q=12+Kingsbridge+Lane%2c+Mendon+14506&aq=&sll=37.0625%2c-95.677068&sspn=42.224734%2c91.669922&ie=UTF8&hq=&hnear=12+Kingsbridge+Ln%2c+Mendon%2c+Monroe%2c+New+York+14506&z=16
mailto:zot4@frontiernet.net
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Visit us at  

www.NiagaraPCA.org 

Click the button below to see our website. 

  

 

  

 

 

 

Donõt Miss Any NRPCA Social Events 

Sign up for Sue Jubyõs  

E-mail notifications by sending  

Sue an e -mail at: sreesen@rochester.rr.com  

 

 

 

 

http://www.NiagaraPCA.org
mailto:sreesen@rochester.rr.com
http://www.niagarapca.org/
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Our 50th Anniversary Party weekend in June is shaping up to be an amazing event.  Registration 
has topped the 170 mark, and Iôm sure some last minute registrants will add to that number before 
the June 1 deadline.  I met with Glenora and the IMRRC this week to put the final touches together, 
and I am confident that they will provide us with exceptional hospitality to ensure this is a memora-
ble event for all our guests. 
 
This weekôs Driver Education event at Watkins Glen was also pretty memorable.  180 drivers and 
instructors took to the track for two days of high speed thrills, performance driving instruction, and 
late evening antics.  Adding to the progressive nature of our regionôs DE program, our Instructor 
Development Program graduated its first batch of new instructors at this event.  This initiative bodes well for the future of our 
region in many ways.  Many thanks to our DE Committee members who work tirelessly putting these events together. 
 
There are lots of great Porsche-related events and activities on our Event Calendar, so come on out and enjoy the many 
opportunities our club has to offer. 
 
Take care, 
 
Jim Arendt 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EDITORôS NOTE: 

 

Want to advertise your business in Flatout?  Well now you can.  Contact 

Sue Juby at sreesen1@yahoo.com for details and cost options. 

Donôt forget to send me your stories and pictures.  There is no Flatout 

without them. 

 

Tom Lyons 

Editor Flatout 
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May 2012  Members Report 

 

Member Stats 

Primary Members 382 

Affiliate Members 274 

Life Members 1 

Transfers in 1 

Transfers out  1 

Renewals 34 

Non renewals 5 

Total Members 661 

 

Welcome To Our New May Members ï 

 IƻƭŘǊŜƴΣ aŀǊƪ ²Φ 

 aŀƳƴƻƻƴΣ {ŀƳŜŜǊ {Φ 

 {ǘǳōŜΣ YŜƛǘƘ {Φ 

 

   

MAY PCA ANNIVERSARIES 
 
 25 Years 
  Lynn Hayes 
 15 Years 
  Herbert Erhardt 
 10 Years 
  Michael Cohn 
 5 Years 
  Scott Welliver 
  Thomas Willett 
 1 Year 
  Jim Lawicki 
  Joseph Waple 
  John Weisberg 
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Autocross at Letchworth 

By 

Mel Dillon 

 

It was the best of days. It was the worst of days.  The first autocross 
for 2012 is part of history and it will be one to be remembered.  The 
location in Letchworth State Park at the large swimming pool lot was 
great. The weather was beautiful and the course design was fast and 
technical.  Fifty eight people seemed to agree, the best turn out 
we have seen for a while.  That was the best of the day.  Sad to say 
we started having issues with the timing gear just about lunch time 
which really tried to spoil the day.  But we persevered and thanks 
some smart phones and smart owners we succeeded in getting 
everyone through five runs. 

Five Porsches turned out for the day. Marcus Kroll brought out his 
screaming yellow 911. He also brought along a co-driver who ap-
pears to have out run the car owner during the morning runs.  
George Diaz came out to play in his Boxster and put in some good 
runs.  Wished I had more time to watch his runs so I could see how 
well one drives.  Still want one.  Richard Cott with his GT3 and Da-
vid Vanderbilt with his Cayman also got some good runs in.  Evan 
Brent brought out his 924s and showed us that old Porsches can 
still go fast. 

The big day at the 50th anniversary is coming and some members are getting practice time in.  Me suspects there is 
some trophy hunting in the future.  Come out and join us soon. 

Autocross at Letchworth  



Page 8 
MAY 2012  



A Race Car Named #50  

Page 9 
MAY 2012  

pensive) way to start the season. But we 
learned a lot at the track: 1) the suspension, set 
at the Doghouse, worked beautifully and did not 
require any tweaking. I could place the car 
where I wanted it on the track. In fact, by the 
end of the second practice, before the engine 

failed, I was running close to my record laps at 
Lime Rock. 2) We had to add 2 more weight 
plates (26.4 lbs. total) because the official 
scales at the race were "light" and we didn't 
want to take the chance of being under weight. 
3) When running, the engine seemed to be 
strong with solid torque from 3,000 - 6,500 
RPM. 3) Finally, the rear inside package shelf 
reflected up unto the Lexan is such a way that I 
could not see rear view activity. The glare was 
so intense it rendered the inside rear view mir-
ror useless. Jeff came up with a temporary idea 
that worked beautifully. He cut up one of the 
trailer's black entry carpets and race taped it 
down over the deck. All the glare disappeared. 
 
Where does this leave us? I am hopeful Larry 
will get the parts and repair the engine by the 
Saturday. If that is the case, I can retrieve #50 
from Larry's shop and get it to the Doghouse on 
Saturday. Then we can remove the old driver's 
seat and replace it with the newly compliant 
seat that has arrived at my house. However 
before the seat goes in, it will be easier to get to 
the back shelf under the Lexan, rough up the 
glossy white paint and apply a treatment of flat 
black paint to the area. We can tape off any 
surfaces not needing the black paint. An alter-
native action would require us to remove the 
back windshield to gain access to the shelf ar-
ea, but I think that would be too difficult. 
Thoughts on this? 
 
As Joe said, upon learning about the engine 
failure, "Lou, you have been racing for 14 years 
and have experienced a lot of great race week-
ends and acquired many podium finishes with 
relatively few DNF's. Mechanical failures can 

A Race Car named #50 

By 

Lou Betstadt 

 

In the April issue of Flatout Lou and the dogs were finishing 
up the car so it would be ready for a race at Lime Rock on 
the 28th.  We pick up the story from there.  The next entry is 
from Lou shortly after race weekend.  Sometimes youôre the 
dog, sometimes youôre the milkbone!  To help you follow the 
ñactionò I am using the following convention.  All of Louôs and 
the teamôs communication will be indented.  All of my be-
tween yammering will be red and in italics.   

 

Hi Guys, 
 
Needless to say we are all disappointed about the 
unexpected engine failure at the beginning of race 
practice day on Friday. After all, the engine had a 
total of 2.4 hours on it since the rebuild and leaving 
Larry's dyno (Paul R. thinks half of that time was 
warm up because the temps. were in the 40"s so 
we had to let the car warm before taking it out on 
the track). Paul R. and Jeff diagnosed the problem 
at the track...#2 cylinder had no (0) compression. 
After dropping Paul and Jeff off to get their cars at 

the Doghouse 
on Saturday 
afternoon (we 
left Lime Rock, 
Saturday at 9 
AM) I pulled 
the trailer to 
Larry Eksten's 
who was wait-
ing for me with 
his entire crew 
to assist in 

rolling the #50 off the trailer. He didn't want to risk 
any more damage to the engine by starting it up 
again. I spoke with Larry yesterday (Monday) and 
Larry had the car up on his lift and already diag-
nosed the engine. It appears that the #2 cylinder 
exhaust rocker arm failed for no explainable rea-
son. He did not find any other damage. Larry has 
the parts ordered and is going to attempt to repair 
the engine while it is still in the car. This may be 
possible because the exhaust bank is on the under-
side of the engine and can be accessed by remov-
ing the header. Let's hope Larry can work his magic 
quickly. 
 
The engine failure was disappointing (and an ex-


